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A FALSE love shrinks from opposition. It cannot bear persecution. Here is one unfailing 
characteristic of it: it is always on the winning side — that is, apparently, down here, not what 
will be ultimately the winning side. When Truth sits enthroned, with a crown on her head, this 
false love is most vociferous in her support and devotion; but when her garments trail in the dust, 
and her followers are few, feeble, and poor, then Jesus Christ may look after Himself. I sometimes 
think, respecting this hue and cry about the glory of God and the sanctity of religion, I would like 
to see some of these saints put into the common hall with Jesus again, amongst a band of ribald, 
mocking soldiers. I would like to see, then, their zeal for the glory of God, when it touched their 
own glory. They are wonderfully zealous when their glory and His glory go together; but when 
the mob is at His heels crying, "Away with Him! Crucify Him! Crucify Him!" then He may look 
after His own glory and they will take care of theirs.  
  
True love sticks to the Lord Jesus in the mud, when He is fainting under His cross, as well as 
when the people are cutting down the boughs and crying, "Hosanna!" I fear many people make 
the Lord Jesus Christ a stalking-horse on which to secure their ends. God grant us not to be of 
that number, for, if we are, He will topple us from the very gates of Heaven to the nethermost 
Hell. This false love cannot go to the dungeon — you never find it at the stake. It always manages 
to shift its sides and change its face before it goes so far as that. Never in disgrace; never with 
Jesus Christ in the minority, at Golgotha — on the cross. Always with Him when He is riding 
triumphant! 
  
Oh, I often think if times of persecution were to come again how many of us would be faithful? 
How many would go to the dungeon? How many would stand by the truth with hooting howling 
mobs at our heels, such as followed Him on the way to the cross — such as stood round His cross 
and spat upon Him, and cast lots for His vesture, and parted His garments among them, and 
wagged their heads and cried, ”He saved others; Himself He cannot save"? How many of us 
would stick to Him then? But, as your soul and mine liveth, this is the only kind of love that will 
stand the test of the Judgment Day. 
  
Oh, have you got this love? Love in the darkness; love in the garden; love in sorrow; love in 
suffering; love in isolation; love in persecution; love to the death! Have we got this love? Examine 
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yourselves, beloved, and see whether you are in the faith or not, for there is much need of it in 
this day, when there are so many false gospels and so much false doctrine.  
 


